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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 6, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE

On February 5, 2001, Senator Tom McClintock introduced SB 171, which would allow the Governor to declare a State of Transportation Gridlock Emergency under specified conditions.

SB 171 is identical to AB 1776 (McClintock), which he introduced last year.  The MTA Board of Directors adopted a neutral position on AB 1776 and was concerned that a number of questions were unresolved in the proposal.  SB 171 does not address any of the concerns noted by the MTA.  AB 1776 failed passage in the Assembly Transportation Committee.  Staff will bring  

SB 171 to the Board for consideration at its March meeting.
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